
Tallahassee Mountain Bike Association
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

December 6, 2023
6pm, Dreamland BBQ

Board Attendees: Doug Bell, Katie Sack, Matt Coniglio, Andrew Pedersen (quorum)

November Board Meeting Minutes Approved

Katie reviewed details of upcoming Holiday Party and

Matt reminded Board of InFocus Apparel online store option for purchase of TMBA apparel. Board gave
Matt authority to create an online apparel store with InFocus.

Discussion of TMBA’s annual MLK Day group ride and picnic. Board approved $250 budget for picnic
supplies. Doug will send email recruiting volunteers to organize and implement picnic. Andrew will
prepare a FB post about the same.

Discussion of Urban Gorilla group ride. Doug will provide Tshirt graphics options to the Board. Adding
these shirts to the InFocus online store was discussed. FB ads will be considered, other clubs will be
invited, SORBA will be asked to include UG on its calendar of events, and Board agreed to provide drinks
and snacks along the route.

Doug informed the Board that Isaac Johnson is moving out of town and is unable to serve as Secretary.
Doug agreed to email TMBA members about open board positions (Secretary and At-Large).

Go Nuts race is at Red Bug on March 17, 2024.

NICA Tallahassee race is in April.

Doug agreed to speak with City about sketchy design of Red Bug skinny.

Matt will order 6 Volunteer shirts of each size.

Eric West will lead a group of riders to San Felasco for a day trip on 12/16.

Brad McLeod will lead the Munson Work Party at noon on 12/16.



Doug updated the Board on discussions with land managers:
City:

● City will build approximately 2 miles of trail at western end of E. Cadillac in the next
few months.

● City is trying to find funding to install lights at the Pump Track.
● City replaced numerous skinnies at Red Bug because old ones were rotting and

someone was injured.
● City agreed to install skinny across creek on Red Bug
● City will be refreshing jumps and berms at Red Bug as soon as possible

County:
● Master Plan to be bid out in December
● Replaced signs at K-Rash so no longer prohibit entry
● Installing new signs on Alford single track

State:
● Doug and Cliff Leonard are meeting with DEP and Maclay Gardens ranger in January to discuss

inclusion of new trail to park’s master plan

ANF:
● Doug met with Rangers Roseman and Jordan about additional trails in the ANF.
● ANF has provided 2 loads of clay for use with road bed to rehab Munson

WMD:
● Doug provided proposals to the City for the development of 10 miles of trail in Elinor Phipps

Park.


